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Thank you all for your active participation in this review session.

First of all, please allow me on behalf of all of us to extend the sincere thanks and appreciation to Professor John McKay from Australia for producing a comprehensive report, and to the Russian Team who have provided candid responses to all questions raised in this session. I would also like to thank the APEC Secretariat, especially Ms. Natalie J. Nii for her preparatory work for, support and guidance in the whole IAP Peer Review process.

The overall objectives of the IAP Peer Review process are to ensure continuous progress towards the Bogor Goals of free and open trade and investment in the Asia-Pacific. We have leant from the Review that Russia has made remarkable progress towards achievement of Bogor Goals in most of the individual Issue Areas. The current financial crisis has had a particularly harsh impact on Russia. However, thanks to her timely responses, Russia is able to maintain its economic stability and the momentum towards trade and investment liberalization and facilitation. As it is pointed out in the report, the Russian Federation had undertaken an ambitious process of reform of its economy progressively by adopting laws and regulations consistent with multilateral rules and disciplines. Russia has expanded its two-way trade flows with other APEC members and the world at large. And fundamentally, Russia is trying her best to create a new economy which is based on the market, by continued fostering of market institutions, reforming of the pubic administration system etc. All of this shows that Russia is marching on the right track towards Bogor Goals.

Of course, one purpose of the IAP process is to highlight areas in which economies need to further improve in order to reach the Bogor Goals. The expert has identified some such areas for Russia and offered some practical suggestions on how performance might be improved. In this regard, I would like to join others in expecting that Russia could do better in the future. And I am confident that Russia will maintain its impressive momentum towards Bogor Goals and continue to be an active economy in promoting free and open trade and investment in our region.  

